Regular February Aldermen Meeting


February 1, 2016



7:00 P.M.

Randy Beason, Mayor, called the regular February aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Randy Beason, Mayor


Present


Ron Cross, Alderman


Present


Roger Florea, Alderman

Present


Mike Stump, Alderman

Absent
Kyle Hansen, Alderman

Absent


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator, Nathan Baldwin, Operator; Kathryn Rice with Nodaway News Leader; and Joel Ogle with Maguire Iron
The minutes of the Regular January 2016 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Roger Florea moved that minutes be approved as written.  Ron Cross seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.  Roger Florea moved that expenses be approved as presented.  Ron Cross seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; No Votes – 0.
Joel Ogle with Maguire Iron introduced himself and told the Board the background of Maguire Iron.  Family owned by the Jones family for near 60 years.  He explained the scope of work to be done on the ground level water tank and presented his proposal.  The entire cost of the project is $77,900.00 which they would allow to be paid out over the next three years.  Also, they are offering a maintenance plan that would cost $7,250.00 a year.  First payment would be due within 30 – 60 days after 1st renovation is completed.  Discussion was held in connection with elevated tanks and cost.  It is about 30-40% more expensive for elevated tanks.  City is looking at the full maintenance plan package with dividing payment over 3 years.  Contracts were left for Aldermen to review and discuss.  Talk about needing a special meeting to approve the contracts occurred.  

Joel Ogle excused himself from the meeting at this time.

Budget was discussed and it was decided to move $3,000.00 from Sewer Improvements to the Ground Water Storage Tank Maintenance account and approve the budget.
City Clerk announced that there will be two candidates for North Ward Alderman, Kyle Hansen and Kelly Morrison and two candidates for South Ward Alderman, Mike Stump and Allen Thompson.

Pittsburg Tank and Maintenance Co. proposal was discussed.  They are requesting 50% of fee up front and balance upon completion.  They did not actually come to Hopkins and physically look at tank.  They used satellite pictures to come up with bid.  Also, they do not offer a maintenance program.
Discussion was held in connection with 2016 Street Project.  Maps were handed out and it was decided to slow down and do better job on less streets in hopes that they will hold better and longer.  The Board decided to look at breaking the streets up and building them back so they will last longer.

Two residents requested relief of sewer bill on water leaks.  Discussion was held and it was decided to allow the sewer fee above normal usage to be waived on the water bills for residents at 201 S 1st Street and 201 S 2nd Street.

 Roger Florea made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ron Cross seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea – Yes; No Votes – 0.
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Deandra K. O’Riley, Clerk


Randy Beason, Mayor

